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POWERING 
HOMES. 
EMPOWERING 
LIVES.



Dear Friends,

As we reflect on this past year, we are filled with gratitude 
for the continued support and resilience of our community. 
Oregon Energy Fund remains steadfast in our mission to 
provide emergency energy assistance to Oregon households 
facing crisis. Thanks to your generosity, we’ve been able to 

keep families warm, safe, and 
connected during times of 
financial hardship.

This year brought both challenges 
and opportunities. Rising 
energy costs and economic 
uncertainty have put a strain on 
many Oregonians, leading to an 
increased need for assistance 
across the state. In response, 
we have redoubled our efforts, 

raising over $1.4 million from more than 3,100 donors who are 
dedicated to the goal that no family is left behind . Through 
these efforts, we helped 2,155 families avoid disconnection, 
keeping the lights on for thousands of individuals who might 
otherwise have faced dark and cold nights.

We also deepened our commitment to sustainability and 
energy efficiency. In addition to providing emergency grants, 
we launched new initiatives aimed at empowering households 
with tools to reduce energy consumption. These efforts not 
only alleviate immediate financial burdens but also build long-
term resilience by lowering future energy bills and lessening 
environmental impacts.

None of this work would be possible without the dedication 
of our donors, partners, and volunteers. You’ve helped us 
transform lives, build stronger communities, and foster hope 
during difficult times. As we look ahead, we remain committed 
to meeting the growing needs of our neighbors and advocating 
for a future where energy security is a reality for every 
Oregonian.

Thank you for standing with us.  
Together, we are lighting the way forward.
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With heartfelt gratitude,

“With this assistance, I could 
focus on my kids’ needs without 
worrying about how to pay 
the heating bill. It was a weight 
lifted off my shoulders.” 
- Lily, OEF Client

"Thanks to your 
generosity, 
we’ve been able 
to keep families 
warm, safe, and 
connected during 
times of financial 
hardship."



LIAM & SOFIA
Liam and Sofia, a young couple 
with two toddlers, were hit hard 
when Liam’s hours were cut 
at work. Struggling to manage 
childcare, rent, and utilities, the 
couple quickly found themselves 
falling behind. With two small 
children at home, losing power 
was a risk they couldn’t afford. Thanks to OEF, they received 
emergency assistance just in time to keep their home running, 
ensuring a warm and secure environment for their kids.  
“We’re working hard to make it on our own,” Sofia shared. 
“OEF helped us through an incredibly difficult time and gave 
us hope.”

MARIA
Maria, a single mother of two, 
works two jobs to provide for her 
family. Still, her paycheck often 
doesn’t stretch far enough to cover 
everything. When unexpected 
car repairs drained her emergency 
fund, she found herself facing 
a choice between paying her 
rent or her energy bill. Knowing that a utility disconnection 
would leave her family vulnerable, she turned to OEF for 
assistance. With help covering her energy bill, Maria was able 
to keep her kids safe and warm and protect her family’s home. 
“This support kept us going,” she said. “It was the lifeline we 
needed.”

ALEX
After serving in the military, Alex 
faced challenges adjusting to 
civilian life. He recently lost his job 
and, despite actively looking for 
new work, found himself falling 
behind on bills. When his power 
was shut off, Alex feared he’d 
lose access to essential devices 
and medications that required refrigeration. Through OEF, 
he received the support he needed to restore his electricity, 
giving him peace of mind and stability while he worked toward 
finding a new job. “It felt like someone cared,” Alex said. “OEF 
helped me get back on my feet.”

HAROLD & EDNA
Harold and Edna, both in their late 
seventies, have lived in their small 
Portland home for over forty years. 
On a fixed income, they struggle 
to cover basic living expenses as 
medical costs rise each year. Last 
winter, a broken furnace left them 
without heat during one of the 
coldest months, and they couldn’t afford both the repairs 
and the upcoming utility bill. Thanks to OEF, Harold and 
Edna received immediate assistance, allowing them to repair 
their furnace and keep their home warm without sacrificing 
other essentials. “We are so grateful for the help,” Edna said. 
“We don’t know what we would have done without it.”

STORIES OF RESILIENCE:  
HOW EMERGENCY ENERGY 
ASSISTANCE MADE A DIFFERENCE
Each year, Oregon Energy Fund steps in to support Oregonians facing crisis, ensuring they stay safe, warm, 
and connected. Here are four stories of resilience and hope from those who received emergency energy 
assistance from OEF. All names have been changed to protect client anonymity.

These stories are just a few examples of how Oregon Energy Fund empowers people 
in need, providing not only a helping hand but also hope. Through the support of 
our community, we can continue to ensure that vulnerable Oregonians have the 
resources to stay warm, safe, and connected during their times of greatest need.

“...peace of mind and stability...” “...just in time to keep their home running...”

“...able to keep her kids safe and warm...”“...keep their home warm without sacrificing 
other essentials...”



OREGON ENERGY FUND’S ENERGY 
EFFICIENCY UPGRADES PROGRAM: 
BUILDING SUSTAINABLE, 
RESILIENT COMMUNITIES
Oregon Energy Fund is committed not only to helping Oregonians keep the lights on during times of crisis but also to empowering 
them with tools and resources to reduce energy costs long-term. One of the ways we’re achieving this is through our Energy 
Efficiency Upgrades program, which partners with local communities to provide essential energy-saving improvements in low-
income and multi-family housing.

This year, we proudly completed the Agape Square Project, a transformative effort in 
partnership with Habitat for Humanity. Fourteen homes within the Agape Square community 
were outfitted with a range of energy-efficient upgrades, from modernized insulation and 
weather-proofing to high-efficiency lighting and appliances. These improvements are already 
making a measurable difference, helping residents cut down on energy use, reduce monthly 
costs, and live in more comfortable, sustainable homes.

Following the success at Agape Square, we’re excited to turn our focus to our next project: the Lindsay Lane community. Also 
a Habitat for Humanity development, Lindsay Lane in Hillsboro is home to 19 families who can soon benefit from upgraded 
insulation, energy-efficient windows, and other enhancements designed to optimize energy use as well as health and safety. These 
improvements not only reduce household expenses but also contribute to a healthier environment by lowering each home’s carbon 
footprint.

One Agape Square resident shared their gratitude for the impact this project has had on their family: “Our energy bills have 
dropped, and our home stays warm without needing the heater as much. It’s made a huge difference for us, especially during the 
colder months.”

At Oregon Energy Fund, we believe that everyone deserves a warm, safe, and affordable place to live. By making 
energy-saving investments in multi-family homes, we’re building a stronger future for Oregon families and 
communities. But we can’t do it alone.

If you know of multi-family homes 
within the Northwest Natural 
service territory that could benefit 
from energy efficiency upgrades, 
we’d love to hear from you! 

Please reach out to us at 
info@oregonenergyfund.org  
with your suggestions. 

Together, we can continue 
to empower Oregonians and 
build resilient, energy-efficient 
neighborhoods across the state.

Left: Agape Square, Portland Oregon

"...helping residents cut 
down on energy use, 
reduce monthly costs, and 
live in more comfortable, 
sustainable homes.”



As we continue our mission to keep Oregonians healthy, safe, and housed, we invite you to join us in creating 
brighter futures. Oregon Energy Fund relies on the generosity of individuals and communities to provide critical 
assistance to families across Oregon facing utility shut-offs. Here are some of the many ways you can contribute 
to our work and help provide energy security to those in need:

SUPPORT OREGON ENERGY FUND: 
MANY WAYS TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE

1. UTILITY BILL CONTRIBUTIONS 
Many Oregon utility providers, including Portland General 
Electric, Pacific Power, and West Oregon Electric Cooperative, 
allow you to support OEF directly through your utility bill. 
Contact your provider and request to add a donation to OEF 
on your monthly bill to provide year-round support for families 
in need.

2. DIRECT DONATIONS ON OUR WEBSITE 
Our website makes giving easy and secure. Visit  
www.oregonenergyfund.org to make a one-time or recurring 
donation. Every contribution, big or small, helps us ensure that 
no Oregonian has to choose between heat, food, or medicine.

3. ANNUAL REPORT DONATION ENVELOPE 
For those who prefer to give by mail, we’ve included a 
donation envelope in this annual report. Simply fill out your 
gift information, enclose your donation, and send it back to us 
to join our efforts in providing warmth and hope.

4. EMPLOYER DONATION MATCH 
Many companies match employee donations to nonprofits, 
meaning your gift can go twice as far!  
Visit www.oregonenergyfund.org/double-your-donation to 
see if your employer offers a matching gift program and learn 
how to initiate the match.

5. FRED MEYER COMMUNITY REWARDS 
Every time you shop, you can support OEF! By linking your 
Fred Meyer Rewards Card to the Oregon Energy Fund, Fred 
Meyer will donate a portion of your purchases to OEF at no 
extra cost to you. Simply visit the Fred Meyer Community 
Rewards page and select OEF as your preferred organization.

6. OREGON BOTTLEDROP 
Donate your bottle and can refunds directly to Oregon 
Energy Fund through the Oregon BottleDrop program! 
Request special blue Oregon Bottle Drop bags from OEF, fill 
them with redeemable bottles and cans, and drop them off 
at any BottleDrop Redemption Center. The proceeds will 
automatically support OEF’s programs, helping families in 
need. If you already have a BottleDrop account, you can also 
log in online and select Oregon Energy Fund to transfer any 
part of your balance directly to us. For more details and to 
request your free bags, visit: 
www.oregonenergyfund.org/ways-to-give/bottledrop/

7. DONOR ADVISED FUNDS (DAFS) 
Donor Advised Funds are a flexible and tax-efficient way to 
give. If you have a DAF, you can recommend grants to Oregon 
Energy Fund, allowing your donation to make an immediate 
impact. Reach out to your fund manager or financial institution 
to direct support our way.

8. BEQUESTS 
Leaving a legacy through a bequest is a powerful way to 
continue supporting OEF’s mission for future generations. 
By including Oregon Energy Fund in your will or trust, you 
ensure that we can keep providing essential energy assistance 
to Oregonians in need. Speak with your estate planner or 
attorney to learn more about how to include OEF in your 
estate plans.

9. IRA REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTRIBUTIONS 
(RMDS) 
If you’re 70½ or older, you can make tax-free contributions 
directly to Oregon Energy Fund from your IRA. This Qualified 
Charitable Distribution (QCD) counts toward your Required 
Minimum Distribution and can be a tax-efficient way to give. 
Contact your financial advisor to discuss making a direct gift to 
OEF from your IRA.

10. BENEFICIARY DESIGNATIONS 
Consider designating Oregon Energy Fund as a beneficiary on 
your life insurance policy, IRA, or retirement plan. This simple 
step can make a lasting difference, ensuring your commitment 
to helping Oregonians endures well into the future. To update 
your beneficiary information, contact your plan provider or 
financial advisor.

11. STOCK GIFTS 
If you wish to make a gift of stock, please contact us at  
971-386-2124 for assistance.

With your help, we can continue providing 
crucial assistance to families and individuals 
facing unexpected hardship. Thank you for 
your generosity.



White

Hispanic/Latino

Non-Hispanic/Latino

Black

Asian

Other

American Indian/ 
Alaska Native

Native Hawaiian/ 
Pacific Islander 

Decline to State

45%

20%

18%

7%

1%

3%

1% 

1% 

3%

BY THE NUMBERS
2023 - 2024

WHO WE HELPED

HOUSEHOLDS
2,155

828
SENIORS4,941

INDIVIDUALS

1,586
CHILDREN

708
DISABLED

WHERE WE HELPED

Portland Metro:  
2,005 people 

Gorge/Central:  
363 people

Willamette 
Valley:  
653 people

Eastern:  
217 people

Coast:  
308 people

Southern:  
1,395 people

Energy Assistance Programs Totaled:

$2,558,834

Oregon Energy 
Fund is the 
country’s only 
statewide energy 
assistance 
nonprofit.

“When I opened 
that bill and saw 
it was covered, I 
cried. We were in 
a tough spot, and 
this made all the 
difference.” 
 – Carlos, OEF Client



FINANCIAL DATA

FOLLOW US
ON SOCIAL MEDIA!

FUNDING 
SOURCES:

Grants:
Individuals & Businesses:
Utility Partners: 
Interest Earnings:
Oil Program:

42%
45%

8% 
1%

.08%

Energy Assistance: 
Fundraising: 
Management: 

90.9%
4.4%
4.7%

SPENDING:

@oregonenergyfund

@oregonenergyfund

$500  
can help someone 
catch up on bills. 

$130  
keeps the power  
on for a month. 

$30  
powers a home  

for a week. 

FUNDING SOURCES FY2324 PERCENTAGE

Individuals and Businesses 1,417,841 45%

Oil Program 2,666 0.08%

Utility Partners 246,729 8%

Interest Earnings 41,991 1%

Grants 1,317,664 42%

Non-Cash - Unrealized  
Gain on Investments*

115,608 3.7%

TOTAL  $3,142,500 100%

SPENDING FY2324 PERCENTAGE

Energy Assistance 2,558,834 90.9%

Oil Program – 0.0%

Fundraising 124,013 4.4%

Management 132,873 4.7%

TOTAL $2,815,720 100%

* = includes Unrealized Gain on Investments effective FY1415

“It’s hard to ask for 
help, but knowing 
there are people out 
there who care enough 
to help a stranger 
gave me strength.”  
– Anita, OEF Client



THANK YOU, DONORS!
INDIVIDUALS The following individuals donated $1,000 or more.

Dr. Michael D. Aiona and 
Mrs. Deborah C. Aiona

Mr. Brian Allbritton and 
Mrs. Langley P. Allbritton

Mr. Joe Allbritton and  
Mrs. Karla Allbritton

Mr. Carl B. Anderson, MD

Dr. Anita L. Archer

Ms. Joan A. Baker

Ms. Karen E. Barrueto

Mr. Robert S. Blacketor

Mr. Dale Blue and  
Mrs. Melissa L. Blue

Mrs. Arlene D. Bradley and 
Mr. Mark E. Bradley

Ms. Ulista J. Brooks

Ms. Deborah A. Brown and 
Mr. Terrell D. Brown

Mr. Matthew R. Brown

Ms. Patricia L. Bruggere

Mrs. L. L. Bufton

Mr. John H. Burgess and 
Mrs. Dela Burgess

Mr. Malcolm B. Buxton and 
Mrs. Joan Buxton

Ms. Zella J. Byerlee

Mr. Thomas J. Calderwood

Mr. George A. Castles

Ms. Carolyn J. Clark

Mr. Lynn E. Cochran

Mr. Charles E. Comstock 
and Mrs. Betty L. Comstock

Ms. Janet L. Crawford and 
Ms. Margaret J. Taft

Mr. William E. Daugherty 
and Mrs. Sarah G. 
Daugherty

Mr. Deane C. DeFontes, Jr. 
and Ms. Kathryn D. Scott

Mrs. Linda A. Dinan and 
Mr. Jerry E. Dinan

Mrs. Marietta Doney

Mr. Richard I. Dracott and 
Mrs. Marita J. Dracott

Ms. Jean L. Duffy

Mrs. Susan Fernald

Mr. Larry N. Frager and 
Mrs. Frederica M. Frager

Ms. Nancy P. Fraser

Mr. Edward B. Freeman 
and Mrs. Eve M. Freeman

Mr. Brian J. Frohring and 
Ms. Jennifer L. Frohring

Mr. Alan R. Gaddis and  
Mrs. Karen D. Gaddis

Ms. Bernadette M. Geraldi

Mr. Paul M. Gerlach and 
Mrs. Rebecca L. Gerlach

Mr. Delmar Gilbert

Mr. Reed Gleason

Mr. David M. Hansen and 
Mrs. Penny K. Hansen

Mr. Andrew G. Hendrycks

Dr. Jonathan G. Hill and 
Mrs. Penny D. Hill

Ms. Natalie L. Hocken

Mrs. Judith A. Holmboe

Mr. David A. Horsburgh 
and Mrs. Denyse J. 
Horsburgh

Ms. Kristine M. Huggins

Mr. Thomas S. Hughes and 
Ms. Frances D. Andersen

Mr. Gerald R. Hulsman and 
Ms. Florence E. Hulsman

Mr. Ronald L. Lickteig and 
Ms. Karen Hummer-Lickteig

Ms. Yvonne M. Iverson

Ms. Mary Anne Joyce and 
Ms. Catha Loomis

Ms. Mary L. Kamppi

Mrs. Monica Killion and  
Mr. Jacob Killion

Ms. Patricia D. Kinser

Ms. Annette E. Kirby and 
Mr. Gerald J. Richardson

Mr. Paul Koehler

Ms. Patricia A. Kosderka

Ms. Susan I. Kowing and 
Mr. Bradley M. Kowing

Mr. Mark J. Kralj and  
Mrs. Katherine R. Kralj

Ms. Virginia M. Krall

Mr. Stephen R. Langasek 
and Mrs. Patty L. Langasek

Ms. Rebecca A. Langdon

Ms. Louise E. Larsen

Mr. William S. Lifschutz

Mr. Chyong-Huey Lin

Dr. John E. Linman and  
Dr. Sally K. Linman

Ms. Margaret J. Loper

Mr. Adam Lowney and  
Ms. Chamber Dorheim

Mr. Tom Matthews and 
Mrs. Charlotte R. Matthews

Mr. James M. Mattis and 
Ms. Mary H. Mattis

Mr. Loren K. McBride and 
Mrs. Janice M. McBride

Mr. Steve McCarty and  
Mrs. Marilyn M. McCarty

Ms. Katherine A. McDowell, 
Esq. & Mr. Kenneth Lerner

Ms. Colleen Moloney and 
Mr. Lane Toensmeier

Ms. Judith A. Morgan

Mrs. Kathryn D. Oliva and 
Mr. Philip A. Oliva

Ms. Kayla M. Oltman

Mrs. Lois A. Pitman

Mr. Thomas K. Plant and 
Mrs. Glenda C. Plant

Ms. Anne H. Pope

Ms. Sue A. Randall

Mr. David R. Reich

Ms. Patricia J. Reser

Mr. Phillip D. Ricker and 
Ms. Marion H. Shimoda

Mr. Scott H. Robinson and 
Ms. Elizabeth J. Sher

Mrs. Charlene Rogers and 
Mr. John A. Rogers

Ms. Jordan Schoonover and 
Mr. Jay Schoonover

Mr. Christian Smith and 
Mrs. Julie Smith

Mr. Curtis R. Smith and 
Mrs. Rita L. Smith

Ms. Sheila K. Smith

Ms. Patricia A. Snowfox

Mr. Michael P. Stronk and 
Mrs. Jeri J. Stronk

Mrs. Lockett Taylor and  
Mr. Courtney Taylor

Mrs. Dawn L. Thomas and 
Mr. Jeffery V. Thomas

Mrs. Anna Mae Tichy

Mr. Pieter J. VanZanden 
and Mrs. LeAnn L. 
VanZanden

Mr. Kevin S. Vincent and 
Mrs. Gloria C. Vincent

Mr. Lawrence R. Weisberg

Mr. Thomas W. Weitzel and 
Mrs. Gloria A. Weitzel

Mr. John T. Well and  
Ms. Jan Hayden Well

Ms. Milicent K. Wewerka

Dr. Clifton R. White Jr. and 
Mrs. Patricia S. White

Ms. Barbara I. Wilwers

Mrs. Helen G. Worthington

Mr. Daniel W. Youngberg 
and Mrs. Jill A. Youngberg



INDIVIDUALS The following individuals donated $500 - $999.

Mr. Marvin M. Abe and  
Mrs. Deborah K. Abe

Mr. Christopher A. 
Achterman and Mrs. 
Virginia A. Achterman

Mr. Bill W. Amberg and 
Mrs. Lou-Anne G. Amberg

Ms. Helen E. Andrews and 
Mr. Michael J. Wilkins

Mr. Jon W. Archer

Mr. Ray B. Auel and  
Mrs. Jean M. Auel

Mrs. Susan J. Avar and  
. Eric P. Avar

Ms. Elizabeth W. Baer

Ms. Janice Bangs

Ms. Nancy J. Barr and  
Mr. William H. Barr

Mr. James N. Bartroff and 
Ms. Marci K. Clark

Ms. Jill A. Batty

Ms. Jodell Bayan

Ms. Christine M. Bender-
Hafner

Ms. Susan T. Bishop

Mrs. Elizabeth G. Blachly-
Dyson

Mr. Ronald G. Bline

Mr. Richard C. Blohm and 
Mrs. Colleen M. Blohm

Ms. Beatrice M. Bloyd

Mr. Ivan E. Bobkov

Ms. Lana L. Buckholz

Mr. Paul E. Buffam and 
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Buffam

Mr. Michael R. Bunce and 
Mrs. Deborah J. Bunce

Mr. William H. Burbach

Mr. Joseph E. Burke, Jr.

Ms. Susan E. Campbell and 
Mr. David Brook

Mr. John W. Carroll and 
Mrs. Margaret A. Carroll

Mr. Larry D. Cartmill and 
Mrs. Janet L. Cartmill

Ms. Krasinda M. Cauthorn

Ms. Sandra J. Chadwick and 
Mr. Geoff Chadwick

Mr. Saul Chavez-Hernandez 
and Ms. Martha Mendez

Mr. Brian P. Coates

Mr. Brian J. Cochrane

Mr. Steven R. Cooper and 
Ms. Clara C. Martinez

Mr. Jesse R. Cordova

Ms. Millie J. Cox

Mr. Richard G. Davis and 
Mrs. Judy S. Davis

Mr. David DiMatteo

Mr. Ken P. Dobyns and  
Mrs. Laura G. Dobyns

Mr. Timothy R. Drain and 
Mrs. Susan E. Drain

Mr. Ken Edwards and  
Mrs. Ann C. Edwards

Mr. Cecil B. Elbert and  
Ms. Anna M. Elbert

Mr. Adam C. Etherington 
and Ms. Chelsea A. 
Etherington

Ms. Marcella G. Evans

Mr. Fred G. Evensen and 
Mrs. Janet A. Evensen

Ms. Suzanne D. Ferdig

Mr. Bernard T. Fisher and 
Mrs. Marsha J. Fisher

Mr. Douglas L. Fix and  
Ms. Lo Hsiao-Teh

Ms. Margo L. Foeller

Ms. Tracy L. Frantel

Mr. Thomas B. Giles and 
Mrs. Mary S. Giles

Mr. John S. Gilleland and 
Mrs. Emma L. J. Gilleland

Ms. Sally A. Gillilan

Mr. Zachary Goldstein and 
Ms. Laura Johns

Ms. Susan J. Goudy

Ms. Jane M. Grecco

Mr. James A. Griffin, Jr. and 
Mrs. Joann F. Griffin

Ms. Cheryl L. Grigg

Ms. Deanna D. Guerrero

Ms. Mary S. Hagan

Mr. Lester F. Hartzell and 

Ms. Peggy M. Hartzell

Mr. Nathan Hemmer and 
Mrs. Kimberly Hemmer

Sister Marcia E. Hobart

Ms. Kathryn W. Holmes and 
Mr. Charles A. Henrikson

Mr. Jim Hortsch

Mr. Scott Huff and  
Ms. Holli Adams

Mr. Perry C. Hutchison

Ms. Tammy L. Jackson

Mr. Anthony B. James

Mr. Patrick D. James and 
Mrs. Sharon E. James

Ms. Anne J. Jaqua

Mr. Jon Jennison and  
Mrs. Laura E. Jennison

Mrs. Mary A. Johnson

Mr. Guy E. Johnston and 
Mrs. Leatha Johnston

Mr. Todd W. Jones and  
Ms. Kate Jones

Ms. Karen E. Jones-Kolodzie 
and Ms. Annette T. Kolodzie

Mr. Dale A. Karstetter and 
Mrs. Susan Karstetter

Mrs. Ashleigh Keene and 
Mr. Nicholas Keene

Mr. James A. Kenney and 
Mrs. Constance B. Kenney

Mr. Del Kerber

Ms. Monica L. Kleier and 
Mr. Steve C. Kleier

Ms. Joanne Knight

Mrs. Gwendolyn L. 
Kraxberger

Mr. Ted M. Kuhn

Ms. Ruth F. Lanham

Dr. John H. Lemmer and 
Mrs. Elaine C. Lemmer

Mr. Collin S. Lingo and  
Ms. Shelby E. Lingo

Ms. Julia M. Maloney

Ms. Naomi C. Matusow

Mr. James N. McBride and 
Ms. Daphne G. Clifton

Ms. Cheryl A. McCaffrey

Mr. Donald C. McCollum, Jr. 
and Ms. Carol Resco

Mr. Steven F. McDowell and 
Mrs. Laurie J. McDowell

Mr. Charles D. McGee

Msgt. Felix J. McLarney, 
(Ret.)

Mr. Don R. McNair and  
Mrs. Donna McNair

Mr. Todd G. Medley

Ms. Karlina P. Merkens

Mr. Jerry A. Miller

Mrs. Nancy L. Miller

Ms. Susan Minor

Mrs. Mary Moerlins and  
Mr. Mike Moerlins

Ms. Jane M. Moore

Ms. Kristie L. Moore

Ms. Diana L. Myers

Mr. Greg P. Nelson and 
Mrs. Karen F. Nelson

Ms. Yvonne M. Nesbitt

Mr. Ralph E. Nottingham 
and Mrs. Ruth C. 
Nottingham

Ms. Darcy D. Noxon

Ms. Cheryl K. Oliver-Pickett 
and Mr. Richard P. Pickett

Ms. JoAnn K. Onstott

Ms. Sarah W. Osborn and 
Mr. David W. Eden

Mr. Terry Owen and  
Mrs. Mary Swintek-Owen

Ms. Michele A. Palmquist

Ms. Stephanie Peace

Ms. Elizabeth Perris

Mr. James M. Pierce

Ms. Andrea Platt

Ms. Judith M. Ridenour

Mr. James R. Riesterer

Ms. Sara L. Roth

Ms. Dorothy K. Row

Mr. Drue L. Sampsel

Mr. Pete Sandgren

Mr. Fred Saxonberg and 
Mrs. Beverly T. Saxonberg



Mr. Bruce A. Scharen and 
Mrs. Sharon M. Scharen

Mrs. Janet H. Schmidt and 
Mr. Bryan L. Schmidt

Mr. Michael R. Schock and 
Mrs. Angela M. Schock

Mr. Michael D. Schrunk and 
Mrs. Shirley A. Schrunk

Mr. David E. Scott

Mr. Charles A. Scudder

Ms. Kelli J. Shea

Mrs. Arlis Shellman and  
Mr. Herbert Shellman

Mr. Brian L. Sherman and 

Mrs. Linda M. Sherman

Mr. Donald E. Smith and 
Mrs. DeAnn E. Smith

Mr. Scott M. Stauffer

Mr. Jon R. Stroud and  
Mrs. Barbara J. Stroud

Ms. Julia E. Surtshin

Mr. Terence P. Sweeney 
and Ms. Laurie J. Mark

Ms. Marijane W. Thompson

Mr. Marc D. Thornsbury

Ms. Donna A. Thwing

Mr. Stephen J. Tolopka and 

Mrs. Janet L. Tolopka

Mr. William H. Tomison and 
Mrs. Rita A. Tomison

Mr. Peter J. Tronquet and 
Mrs. Cathy W. Tronquet

Mr. David L. Vernier and 
Mrs. Christine Vernier

Ms. Katharine N. Voth

Mr. Heston H. S. Chu and 
Ms. Anne E. Wahr

Mr. Bernie P. Walsh and 
Ms. Jan Walsh

Ms. Jill T. Walworth and  
Mr. Toren P. B. Orzeck

Ms. Ruth Warbington and 
Mr. Richard D. Hausken

Mrs. Anne I. Weaver

Mr. Frank L. Weaver and 
Mrs. Nida N. Weaver

Mr. Paul E. White and  
Mrs. Caroline M. White

Ms. Priscilla B. Wieden

Ms. Julie R. Wilson

Ms. Joann Wozniak

Mr. Bruce W. Zabel

Mr. Lawrence Zivin and 
Mrs. Karen Zivin

INDIVIDUALS (Continued)

ABC Jewelry Co.

Bethel Missionary Baptist 
Church, Inc.

Boeing

Bryan Potter Design Inc

Campbell’s

Cascade Cleaning

Chevron Corporation

CoBank

Coit Family Foundation

Deacon Family Fund of 
The Oregon Community 
Foundation

Doerfler Farms, Inc.

Ed Carpenter Studio

El Pilar School

Fred Meyer Community 
Rewards

Gartner Inc.

Genentech Inc

George and Laura 
Kreitzberg Foundation

GKR Market LLC dba 
Pickers

Green Mountain 
Landscaping & 
Construction

Heritage Bank

Hewlett Packard Enterprise 
Foundation

HPI

Intel Corporation

Jessie Jonas Charitable 
Fund

Lam Research Employee 
Gift Match Program

Laxdaela LLC

LRS Architects, Inc.

MJ Murdock Charitable 

Trust

MJB Painting & 
Restoration Co

MSC Engineers, Inc.

Murray Rentals

Neuberger Family 
Charitable Fund

Nike - EE Giving

NW Natural

OCF Joseph E Weston 
Public Foundation

Pacific West Bank

Parkrose United 
Methodist Church

R/West

Raytheon 
Technologies

Robert W. Mulligan 
Co., Inc.

Robinson Rentals

Schwab Charitable Fund

St. Timothy Lutheran 
Church

Sun Motel

SWCA Environmental 
Consultants

The Franklin and Dorothy 
Piacentini Charitable Trust

The Oregon Community 
Foundation

The Standard

The Varitz Foundation Inc.

US Bank Foundation, 
Matching Gifts

Vernier Software & 
Technology, LLC

Walsh Trucking Co., LTD.

West Oregon Electric 
Cooperative

Zenfield Charitable Account

ORGANIZATIONS

Davidson Masonary

Everett Street Autoworks

Ken Fisher Auto & Truck 
Repair

Linfield College

Multnomah County Fleet 
Services

NW Natural

City of Klamath Falls

City of Lake Oswego

City of Oregon City

City Of Springfield

City of Troutdale

City of Wilsonville

Clackamas County Water 
Environment Services

AERO Maintenance Flight 
Center

Boeing

Cheshire Motorsports

City of Beaverton

City of Corvallis

City of Dallas

City of Gresham Fleet 
Department

Springfield Utility Board

The Brothers Tire Shop

Tualatin Hills Park and 
Recreation District

Tualatin Valley Water 
District

Walsh Trucking Co., LTD.

Washington County Fleet 
Services

RECURRING OIL DONORS



Mr. Philip G. Arzt

Mr. Robert S. Baker and 
Mrs. Janet R. Baker

Mr. Steven P. Barry

Ms. Anita E. Beckwith

Dr. Diana E. Bell

Ms. Lanell Bennett

Mr. Thomas L. Birkholz 
and Mrs. Marilyn J. 
Birkholz

Mr. Jeffrey T. Bjorn and 
Mrs. Erin M. Fitzpatrick-
Bjorn

Mrs. Susan B. Board

Mr. Michael S. Bolduan 
and Mrs. Linda M. 
Bolduan

Ms. Laura M. Borders and 
Mr. William P. Zuber

Ms. Teresa  K. Boutin

Mr. Richard Kolbell and 
Ms. Patricia Bowman

Mrs. Peggy A. Bromley

Ms. Susi Brothers

Ms. Tori L. Bryson and  
Mr. Gary Bryson

Mr. James A. Coakley Jr. 
and Mrs. Stella M. Coakley

Mrs. Susan Conners and 
Mr. David Conners

Mr. Jeremy T. Coon and 
Mrs. Claudia M. Coon

Mr. Steven L. Crabb and 
Mrs. Sharon L. Crabb

Ms. Rebecca S. Crockett

Dr. Patrick E. Davol and 
Ms. Catherine A. Davol

Ms. Theresa DeBois

Mr. Roland A. deSzoeke 
and Mrs. Judith J. 
deSzoeke

Ms. Kathie DeWitt

Mrs. Marietta Doney

Ms. Barbara Eggenberger

Mr. Leslie N. Engle and  
Ms. Becky Engle

Ms. Cynthia Fajer

Ms. Catherine L. Fine

Mr. Stuart Fishman

Ms. Elizabeth A. Fosterman

Ms. Barbara Fox-Friedman

Mr. Roberto G. Fuentes and 
Mrs. Katherine B. Fuentes

Ms. Michele R. Gamburd

Ms. Karen M. Garber and 
Mr. John F. Desmarais

Ms. Judith A. Gauthier

Mr. Robert G. George

Ms. Linda Grant

Mr. Corbett Greenhalgh 
and Mrs. Elisabeth 
Greenhalgh

Mrs. Madeline Grimm

Ms. Pamela J. Hanousek

Mr. Robert C. Harmon and 
Ms. Ruth E. Schellbach

Mr. Jeffrey I. Hartnett and 
Mrs. Susan E. Gibson-
Hartnett

Mr. Michael A. Harvey

Mr. John R. Hesselgrave 
and Mrs. Peggy F. 
Hesselgrave

Mrs. Barbara M. Hoffstetter

Mrs. Amy E. Honisett

Ms. Barbara L. Jones

Ms. Beth A. Kahlen

Mr. John Keeffe and  
Mrs. Isabel Keeffe

Ms. Aimee Kohn

Mr. D Bradley Koslin and 
Mrs. Marla J. Koslin

Mr. Michael J. Shinn and 

Ms. Ellen E. Lairson

Ms. Megan A. Legernes

Mr. David Lennert and  
Mrs. Lianne Lennert

Mrs. Joyce D. Long

Mr. Scott V. Mattox and 
Mrs. Diane M. Mattox

Ms. Marie D. McDonough

Mr. Joseph McQueen and 
Mrs. Virginia M. McQueen

Ms. Mary Z. Mead

Ms. Marilyn J. Morris

Mr. Georg E. Mueller

Mr. James A. Neal and  
Mrs. Karen M. Neal

Mr. Geoff Nelson

Mr. John N. Nolen and  
Mrs. Barbara Nolen

Mr. Loren R. Northup

Ms. Karyn O’Bryant

Ms. Rashelle K. Oldfield

Ms. Mary W. Oman

Ms. Kate Ottum

Mr. Michael J. F. Oxentenko

Mr. Robert B. Parker

Mr. Micheal H. Paynter and 
Mrs. Jane M. Paynter

Ms. K. Michelle Pendley

Ms. Cyndi Peterson

Mr. Daniel S. Petre-Miller 
and Mrs. Dana L. Petre-
Miller

Ms. Elizabeth A. Picologlou 
and Mr. Rick Weber

Mrs. Barbara A. Pitney

Mr. William G. Preston

Ms. Debra J. Price

Mr. Alan Rappleyea and 
Mrs. Lisa Rappleyea

Ms. Linda L. Roberts

Ms. Gail Ruddiman

Mr. Calvin G. Scheideman

Ms. Poni Scofield

Ms. Danielle M. Seager-
Frerichs

Mr. Rob T. Shoemaker and 
Ms. Carol J. Shoemaker

Mr. Andrew W. Snyder and 
Mrs. Doris L. Snyder

Mr. Shawn M. Spooner and 
Mrs. Amber E. Spooner

Dr. Richard K. Staggenborg 
and Ms. Karen Staggenborg

Ms. Georgina G. Sutherland

Mrs. Roberta J. Tanner and 
Mr. Dennis Tanner

Ms. Nancy L. Tice

Mr. Donald A. Trelstad and 
Mrs. Cynthia B. Trelstad

Mr. Jayeson P. Vance and 
Mrs. Judy W. Vance

Mr. Jeffrey A. VonAllmen 
and Mrs. Jaylene 
VonAllmen

Mr. Michael J. Voss and 
Mrs. Bonnie H. Voss

Mr. William H. Warnes and 
Ms. Roberta A. Bigelow

Mr. Michael D. Weaver and 
Mrs. Kerry L. Weaver

Mr. Stephen D. Welch and 
Ms. Debbie Welch

Mr. G. M. Silberbach and 
Ms. Paula R. Welshons

Mrs. Lynn E. Whitehead

Mr. Michael P. Williams

Ms. Suzanne M. Williams

Ms. Elva D. Younkin

Rose Manor Farm

Those Kids of Mine

Weaver Technolgies

POWER GRID Power Grid donors support our work by making an easy and automatic monthly contribution.
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Help your 
neighbors keep 

the lights on  
all year long  
by becoming  

a monthly 
donor!

Scan here to 
give today!

Or visit oregonenergyfund.org/winternews

Learn more at oregonenergyfund.org/winternews

Connect with us on social media!  
Instagram & Facebook: @oregonenergyfund


